## AGENDA ITEM NO. <u><</u>

Garden Grove Community Foundation TH

ANNIVERSARY " Enhancing the Quality of Life "

A 501(c)3 Non-Profit Organization

January 13, 2009

President

Secretary

Treasurer

Vice President

**Board of Directors** Robin Capalbo

Community Leader

John Borack

Time Warner Cable Lawrence Valenti

**GKN** Aerospace

Dave Ault Garden Grove Disposat

The Honorable Mayor William J. Dalton City of Garden Grove P.O. Box 3070 Garden Grove, CA 92842

Dear Mayor Dalton and Garden Grove City Council Members:

For the past four years, the Garden Grove Community Foundation (GGCF) and the Garden Grove Chamber of Commerce has combined their two golf tournaments into one tournament calling it the GGCF/Chamber Golf Classic. The Classic has been a great success every year.

Our Boards of Directors would like to continue this successful partnership and is requesting the City's approval to designate the use of Willowick Golf Course for one day, Wednesday, May 13, 2009, to be used for the GGCF/Chamber Golf Classic.

This is one of the largest fundraisers for both organizations, and continues to be a very important one. The funds raised help support GGCF events such as the free Summer Concert Series in Eastgate Park and the Food for Thought Luncheon. The funds also help the Chamber to promote Garden Grove businesses and provide resources for tourists who visit Garden Grove.

We hope to receive your approval for the use of Willowick by Monday, December 15, so that we can proceed with planning next year's tournament. If you have any questions, please call the GGCF at (714) 741-5284. Approved for Agenda Listing

Thank you for your continued support of our organizations!

Sincerely,

**J**ohn Borack, President

Garden Grove Community Foundation

Joe Hammer, Chairman of the Board Garden Grove Chamber of Commerce

**Board Members:**